
I had the honor and privilege of being selected to participate as a 2023 Ann Osborn Visiting 

Professor and attend the 2023 Congreso Argentino de Diagnóstico por Imágenes 

which is the annual meeting of the Society of Argentinian Radiology.  The meeting was held in 

Buenos Aires, Argentina from September 21-23, 2023.  I gave five talks at the meeting.  The 

topics included Artificial Intelligence, Head & Neck Cancer, History of Skull Base Imaging and the 

Future of Head & Neck Radiology.  The final session was an audience participation on 

interesting skull base cases. 

 

My host at the meeting was Dr. Cristina Besada who is Chair of the Neuroradiology track for the 

annual meeting.  The meeting was extremely well-organized and all of the sessions were well-

attended.  The accommodation was in the lovely area of Recoleta and the social events were 

superb.  This Visiting Professor program did not allow us the opportunity to visit the different 

hospitals.  However, I hope this can be integrated into future programs held in Argentina.   

 

It was truly a pleasure being selected to participate in this program.  Dr. Osborn moderated the 

session where I delivered my first scientific session in 1993 and I always remember her warm 

and gracious introduction that put a very nervous neuroradiology at ease!  It was an honor for 

me to participate in this program which pays tribute to such a legendary figure in our field. 


